
 
Sidewalk Committee 

Minutes 
November 17, 2022 
6:00 PM to 7:00 PM 

Hybrid Meeting 
 
 

Commenced: 6:00 PM 
Adjourned: 6:43 PM 

      
Council 
Mohamed Egal, Chair  P 
Takele Gobena            A    
Jake Simpson, Mayor  A 
 
Note: A quorum of the Council 
may be present. 
 
 
Other Councilmembers Present:   
Other Staff Members Present:  
Jenn Kester, Planning Manager 
 

Community Members 
Jill Aldrich            A 
David Korthals     P 
Paul Jackson       A 
Trevor White        A 
Joe Vinson           A 
 
 
 

Staff Coordinators  
Will Appleton 

Public Works Director 
Florendo Cabudol 

City Engineer 
 

ITEM TOPIC PROCESS WHO  
1 Call to Order  Chair  

2 Public Comment  No Public Comment Chair  

3 Prior Minutes 
Approval 

September 15 minutes were approved Chair  

4 Streetscape 
Discussion 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Will Appleton, Director of Public Works, Jenn Kester, 
Planning Manager, and Florendo Cabudol City 
Engineer, presented this streetscape update. 
Streetscape provides for aesthetic design, pedestrian 
and bike friendly options, seating, public art, planters, 
bike parking, and other elements.  Lighting is one 
element of the streetscape adoption, including light 
pole selection, pedestrian and street lighting, 
illumination pattern/intensity, light map (special area 
vs neighborhoods). 
 
City Streetscape initiatives: 

• Street Cross Sections 
• Airport Station Pedestrian Improvement 

Project 2024-2025 Construction 
• City Center Plan (Phase 2) 
• Lighting Policy 
• SeaTac Signage Program 

Will 
Appleton 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Street Cross Sections 

• Adopted by reference in the SeaTac Municipal 
Code 

• Last revised 2020 
• Provides standard road cross sections for: 

Principle, Minor, Collector, Local Roads 
• Standards ensure safe, consistent driving 

conditions and contributes to the look and feel 
of our ROW 

• Some standards are established by WSDOT, 
industry and the City 

• Vehicles, pedestrians, bike riders, transit, ADA 
 
Airport Station Improvement Project  

• Exciting project that is introducing a new 
creative approach to a Capital Improvement 
project 

• Urban Design Report will identify a unique 
urban design aesthetic and identity for the 
project 

• Installments will create a cohesive and unique 
lighting, benches, color palette, rubbish 
receptacles, art, etc. 

• Streetscape and Gateway Ad Hoc Committee 
(SGAC) met three times and provided input 

 
City Center Phase Two is creating a streetscape design 
guidelines that leverage design work from Airport 
Station Area Pedestrian Improvement Project, 
including guidance on cross-sections and urban design 
features.  
 
Lighting Design has light pole selection, pedestrian and 
street lighting, and illumination pattern/intensity.  
 
SeaTac Signage program is underway, and the goal is 
to create the following consistencies: 

• Family of city facility signs, signage at key 
locations throughout the City 

• Design and install, ‘Welcome to SeaTac’ city 
entry gateway treatments 

• Identification signage for suburban area, 
district areas, Parks, City facilities, City building 
facades; and directional signs to City-owned 
facilities.  
 

Committee asked a question regarding if the council 
could see this presentation at an upcoming Council 
meeting. 
 



Committee asked a question if the ADHOC committee 
has been phased out. The ADHOC committee has been 
phased out but there will be outreach regarding the 
City Center Plan for residents starting in January in 
2023. 

5 Department Update 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Florendo Cabudol, City Engineer, gave a department 
update regarding sidewalks. 

• 34th Avenue South Project South 160th Street -
South 166th Street is the entering final stages 
of project. Property restoration will begin late 
March and April 1 for final asphalt pavement 
rift. Streetlighting and hardscapes are in. We 
are on schedule and under budget to have this 
project completed in Spring 2023 

• River Ridge Elementary is currently in design. 
Kent School District is the lead in this project 
contracting to build the project in SeaTac. The 
goal of this project is to create and construct a 
continuous sidewalk connection. On target to 
start construction May-June 2023 and have it 
completed for fall 2023 school session 

• Starting design for 34th Ave South at S 166th to 
South 176th street 

Florendo 
Cabudol 
 
 

 

6 Adjourn  
 

Meeting adjourned at 6:43pm. Chair  
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